
 

 

Kane County Health Department Issues Closure Order to Smithfield Foods in St. Charles, 

IL Due to COVID-19 Concerns  

April 25, 2020 – The Kane County Health Department (KCHD) announced today that Smithfield 

Foods Inc, in St. Charles, IL received an order from the Kane County Health Department to close 

their facility as of Friday, April 24, 2020 due to concerns about COVID-19. 

The order temporarily closes the facility so that the health department can work with the 

company in mitigation efforts as well as providing education relative to social distancing and 

employee safety relative to personal protective equipment (PPEs). 

For additional information and current updates on the COVID-19 situation, visit the KCHD 

website at KaneHealth.com or call the health department at 630-208-3801. 
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Contact: Susan Stack 630-444-3098 
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